Mendon Highway Department 101 Semmel Road Honeoye Falls, NY 14472-9755 Town Board Meeting, May 13, 2019 @ Mendon Town Hall

<u>F.Y.I.</u>

- 1. The spring brush pick up commenced on Monday, April 29th. Highway employees went to a 10 hour 4 day work week. This will be in place for four weeks. This schedule change should increase productivity time during brush pick up.
- 2. We have been notified that the CHIPS funding will remain the same as 2018, except for the "extreme winter recovery". The EWR was not funded, but the unspent funds from last year are still available.
- 3. The white lines on the tennis courts at Semmel Road Park have started to peel up. The lines were installed last year, late in the season and did not have time to cure prior to the colder weather. The contractor will remove the material and install new, once the weather stays warm.
- 4. American flags and military banners have been installed in the Hamlet. Flower pots are at the greenhouse for potting, They will be installed later in the month.
- 5. Soccer nets have been installed at Driesbach Fields in anticipation of play this summer. Bathrooms have been pumped at Driesbach Fields and Semmel Road Park.
- 6. Robert Keenan will be retiring at the end of the month. He has been with the Highway Department a little over 32 years. He, and his knowledge, will be missed.
- 7. The highway department received a v-plow from the Webster Highway Department that had been out of service for several years. Over the last year the plow has been refurbished to be displayed on our front lawn. At a later date the plow will be stenciled as a sign.

Respectfully,

William E. Smith, Highway Superintendent